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Dear WBC family, 
 

     I pray that you are still seeking revival in your own 
personal life. I pray that as a church we are still moving 
toward a church-wide revival. I believe that is what 
God is calling us to and there is no turning back. 
     I mentioned in a sermon recently that William Bar-
clay while commenting on Paul’s writing said that Paul 
makes it clear Christians have two obligations:  
 1. To God 
 2. To our fellow man 
     When he was speaking about our obligation to God 
Barclay pointed out that we should never soil the precious gift of His perfect 
Son, the sacrifice for our sin, Jesus. Our love toward our Savior and living by 
His example constrains us—draws us to want to be like Jesus.  
     As for our obligation to our fellow men, we must know the freedom we 
enjoy is not to sin and lead others astray, but to live our lives as examples of 
the love and forgiveness that has been shown to us. Our freedom, he insists, is 
not to sin, but to serve others in love. 
     Do you take those obligations seriously? That is not a rhetorical question, 
seriously, do you take your obligation to God and to your fellow man seri-
ously? 
     I think that many would quickly proclaim that they take their obligation to 
God seriously. Some would point to their church attendance, their leadership 
roles within the church, their giving and their dedication to Sunday School as 
evidence of their fulfilling the obligation they have toward God. However, I 
think God wants more than that. Robotic repetition of behaviors we have ac-
cepted as necessary is not all that God seeks from us. Instead He wants every-
thing we’ve got—heart, mind, soul and strength. He gave His all for us and we 
are obligated to give our all back to Him. Without Him we would not have life 
at all, so we owe Him all—nothing held back, all or Him. 
     The obligation to others is different. I believe that God calls us to live a life 
that when viewed by others, even those who are not a part of the faith, it would 
be obvious that there is something different. Our lives should shine for Him—
everyday, all the time—and we should represent Him always. 
     On a recent court show, a teenaged car jacker said he only worked for his 
father two or three days a week because he has a social life. The judge was 
quite clear that he should have no social life until he had paid for his offenses. I 
think that Christians often think in a similar way—“Sure, I love God and all 
that. I even give Him several Sundays a year, but the rest of the time is mine.” 
That is simply not what God called for—He expects our all and that includes 
serving your fellow man and constantly being a reflection of His Son. 
     As things around us heat up, let us not forget that God has called us to fol-
low Him with a passion and to live our lives as to inspire others. It is the obli-
gation of all Christ followers. 
 

In His service, 

Pastor Rusty Mullins 
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THE NELLIE BAUSELL LIBRARY NOTES—JUNE  2010 
 

   Eat the Cookies—Buy the Shoes: Giving Yourself Permission to Lighten  

Up by Joyce Meyer teaches  us we’re not built for guilt. God never intended 
for us to be loaded down with guilt. Using stories from the Bible,  Joyce de-
scribes celebration after celebration—all ordered through God, and the way 
they enhanced people’s ability to live productive lives. God wants us to enjoy 
the lives He has given us. 
      Karen Kingsbury is the author of Take Three, the third book in the Above 
the Line series. Chase Ryan and Keith Ellison set out to change the world with 
their films—and they are finally seeing their dreams come true. The dedicated 
producers are deep in negotiations with America’s top young movie star to 
play their next inspirational movie. But life takes a sudden turn for Chase, re-
moving him from Jeremiah Productions permanently. In the process, Keith 
brings on one of the Baxter family members and the movie making continues. 
   Mimi Heldreth has given the three above books to WBC. Many thanks to 
Mimi for thinking of our Library. 
   Shelly Shepard Gray wrote Winter’s Awakening. What if the future you had 
always counted on suddenly became uncertain? In a small Amish town of 
Sugarcreek, Ohio,   Joshua knows what’s expected of him: to work in the fam-
ily store and to finally marry Gretta, whom he has courted for years. But when 
a new English family moves in next door—and their teenage daughter catches 
his eye, Joshua wonders if his future plans are to firmly set in stone.  We can 
thank Brenda Tucker for this book. 
   Your Best Life Now: 7 Steps to Living at your Full Potential is one of 
Joel Osteen books. Do you often dream of living a more rewarding life? Or 
aspire to a better job, a stronger marriage, a happier home. Perhaps you simply 
want to accomplish more and leave a lasting legacy for future generations. If 
you are like most people, you have written these goals and dreams on a list. In 
this straightforward guide, Joel Osteen gives you a way to improve your life  
for good, and help you experience victory, joy, and satisfaction every day! 
 

     Carroll Stewart 
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and try not to be surprised by it.   
     Your comfort is not your pastor’s primary concern. I hope you know this. If not, read 
the Bible and remind yourself why your church exists in the first place. You may uncon-
sciously think that making you happy is why your pastor is on the job, but that is not our 
assignment or our call. Trying to be priest (comforting the afflicted) and prophet (afflicting 
the comfortable) to the same people is confusing, messy and an invitation to misunderstand-
ings.   
     Our group engaged in fine conversation around each point, and I sensed a genuine interest 
in thinking more along these lines. Our last item was to respond to my request of the laity 
present to tell me “what you wish your pastor knew, but are afraid to tell them.” Next time 
around, I’ll share those revealing thoughts.  
 

Bill Wilson is president of the Center for Congregational Health in Winston-Salem, N.C. A 

former Virginia Baptist pastor and president of the Baptist General Association of Virginia, 

his columns appear in each issue of the Herald.  

(Continued from page 14) 



Bill and I read the following article in the Religious Herald last week. We 
think it is really good information, and as a former pastor and wife, think it 
should be shared. We know that many of you don’t subscribe or have access to 
this publication, but you do read our Beacon. 
We don’t know that we could have shared this with our churches while serving 
as pastor and wife, but do feel we can share this as members of WBC. 

Bill and Linda LivelyBill and Linda LivelyBill and Linda LivelyBill and Linda Lively    
 

VITAL SIGNS: Seven things your pastor wishes you 

knew, but is afraid to tell you  
By: Bill Wilson, Thursday, May 13, 2010—Religious Herold  
 

The transition out of local church pastoral and staff ministry after 33 years on 
the job is proving to be a provocative, illuminating and sobering experience. 
Sitting on the receiving side of the pulpit is a very different way to spend a 
Sunday morning. Some parts of it are extremely gratifying, others a bit frus-
trating.  
     Beyond the change in Sunday routine, I am thinking a great deal these days 
about the interchange between clergy and laity, and how to help encourage 

healthy conversation in those relationships. Last fall I led a workshop under the heading of 
“Seven things your pastor wishes you knew, but is afraid to tell you.” I was inspired by the 
title of Buzz Thomas’ excellent book of a few years ago, and thought I would try out some of 
my thoughts on this fine group of clergy and laity. Here were my thoughts:  

     It’s not their fault, but your minister didn’t learn everything they needed to be a 

pastor in seminary. Like doctors leaving medical school, clergy need a time to do their 
“residency” and learn to practice in the field what they’ve learned in the classroom. Actually, 
that theological education never stops—so give your minister permission to not be perfect 
and to always be learning. Provide money and time for those times. Everyone wins when this 
is a shared understanding and priority.  
     Pastors must learn to “choose their guilt.” There is always more to do than there is time 
to do it. Every minister must come to terms with an inherent guilt around what he or she did 
not do today. Too often that means their own family gets the left-overs. Every healthy minis-
ter wrestles with this daily. By the way, this is a dilemma for all of us regardless our voca-
tion.  
     Be kind if you have a criticism. Healthy clergy welcome constructive criticism. Every-
one abhors petty nitpicking. Make sure you engage in the former and not the latter. Make an 
appointment and talk face-to-face, and always avoid using e-mail or texting for anything that 
has high emotional content. If you must write, please don’t resort to an anonymous letter. 
Nothing is less effective or more unbecoming of a Christian. Your church needs to establish 
a clear and thoughtful way for the congregation to give meaningful feedback and reviews. 
When that is lacking, criticism usually turns ugly.  
     Have some realistic expectations for the pastor’s family. How many ways can we say 
this? Please give your minister’s family an extra measure of grace. Life in the fishbowl is 
real and often a major source of anxiety. Affirm whenever you can, and if you have a genu-
ine concern, re-read #3.  
     Please err on the side of generosity. I’m not just talking about money, though I am talk-
ing about money. I also mean be generous with your attention, your questions, your interest, 
your ability to remember my mother’s name, your laughter, your food, your jokes, your invi-
tations to ball games, your life.  
     Your pastor loves you, but he/she may or may not like you. Just like in your family; 
there are days when your spouse/child/parent loves you, but is frustrated by you or wonder-
ing what they did to deserve you. That ambivalence is part of being human. Own it, expect it 

(Continued on page 15) 
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Jennifer Mullins 

Minister to Youth and 

Children 

Weekly Worship and Activities 
 

Sundays: 

  8:30am: Contemporary Praise Service 
  9:45am: Sunday School (1st and 3rd floor) 
11:00am: Traditional Worship Service 
 6:00pm Higher Ground 
 

Wednesdays: 

  5:15pm: Little Praises (age 3 – K) and Cherub Chimers 
  6:00pm: Church-wide Dinner 
 6:30pm: Higher Ground 
 6:40pm: Sonshine Singers (1st-5th grade);  
  Kids-in-Action Mission Group (2nd-5th)  
  Mission Friends (age 3-1st) 
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STEPPIN’ UP (GRADES K TO 5) 
 

VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL:   JUNE 27-JULY 2 
 

Come enjoy a wonderful week of Bible learning, music, fun games and activi-
ties! See the big insert here in the Beacon.  Pass the word and bring your 
friends! 

HIGHER GROUND (GRADES 6-12) 
 

Missions Fuge 2010:  June 14-19 
 

This year, we are sending a small group of youth from Higher Ground to Mis-
sions Fuge 2010.  This is a nationally known youth camp sponsored by Life-
way.  We will join 650 other youth and college students from various states for 
a week of worship, mission projects, Bible study, and fun fellowship!  It is 
truly a great opportunity and I ask that you all remember us in prayer as we go 
in the name of Jesus. 
 

Thank you to the ones of you who have generously given to help some of these 
young people afford to go.  When you give the way you have, you are provid-
ing opportunities for Christian growth and influence—and the chance to have a 
life-changing experience in the Lord.  So thank you from the bottom of my 
heart! 
 

If any others would like to contribute to this week of Missions and Worship for 
these young people—we thank you and greatly appreciate the help. 
 

Thank you to all of you who will remember us in prayer as we travel and serve.  
Pray for our safety, our renewal, and for God to work in our hearts in fresh new 
ways! 
 

And lastly—if there are any youth or college students who are still interested in 
joining us for this wonderful week—please contact Jennifer Mullins and we 
will add you to our group.  Pray and consider going—because it looks to be 
very special for many reasons!  



MABEL CRABTREE CIRCLE 
 

Join us on Monday, June 7, at 7pm. Wanda Hamm will be our hostess as we 
gather at her home, 340 E. Washington Street. Norma Jean Wolford will be our 
program leader.  Our mission action project will be Special Project and Bland 
Ministry.  All the ladies of the church are welcome to come be a part of this 
wonderful mission minded group. 

KATHRYN ISAACS CIRCLE 
 

The Kathryn Isaacs Circle will meet Monday, June 14, at 6:30pm in the Fel-
lowship Hall.  Our hostess will be Kathy Reynolds and our program leader will 
be Venita Wolford. Our project for this month is Father’s Day Agape. Ladies 
please join us as we look to and focus on mission projects. 

WMU ASSOCIATIONAL MEETING 

On Saturday, May 22, the WMU Associational Meeting was held. A good time 
was had by all. The ladies brought a wide variety of brunch dishes to be judged 
by Mike Cassell, Guy Sutphin, and David Plott; then these dishes were enjoyed 
by all. As you can see from the picture there were many beautiful hats that 
were also judged. Doris Terry won the prize for the best brunch dish and 
Venita Wolford won for the best hat. Betty Daniels from the First Baptist 
Church in Radford won Outstanding WMU Member of the year. Beverly Dent 
provided the program and Jennifer Mullins brought an up-to-date overview of 
the BCM in Radford. The offering 
collected went to the BCM to fur-
ther their ministry. Our next Asso-
ciational Meeting will be in October 
at the First Baptist Church in Nar-
rows from 10am to 12 noon. At this 
meeting we will have a Silent Auc-
tion with all proceeds going to help 
mission endeavors. Dues will be 
due at the October meeting. 

A DIAPER SHOWER WILL BE GIVEN  

Sunday ♥ June 27 ♥ 2:00pm 
In Honor Of 

Peyton Elizabeth Rhea 
Daughter of Derek and Shannon Rhea 

 

Wytheville Baptist Church Williams Fellowship Hall 
Everyone Welcome 

 

Diapers size 2 and up and Wet Wipes 
(no Huggy Wet Wipes with Shea Butter—allergic) 

No gift wrapping necessary 
 

Given by Venita, Holly and Norma Jean Wolford 
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Robert and Vivan Blankenship 
Joined May 5, 2010 

JoBeth Hilton 
Joined May 16, 2010 

Please call the church office for a listing of our new members addresses and 
phone numbers. 
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HIGH SCHOOL GRADUATES—CLASS OF 2010 

 

COLLEGE GRADUATES—CLASS OF 2010 
 

Sallie Bess 
 

Jacob Mercer 
 

Brandy Talbott 

Laura Allen Ashley Taylor 

Lindsey Heldreth Olivia Talbott 

Andrew Smith Erin Veasey 

Chelsea Stone Katie Wright 

BABY DEDICATIONBABY DEDICATIONBABY DEDICATIONBABY DEDICATION    

On Sunday, May 23, Derek and Shannon Rhea dedicated their daughter, Pey-
ton Elizabeth Rhea, to the Lord. Standing with them were Derek’s parents, 
Ralph Rhea and Teresa Rhea; along with Shannon’s parents, Sheila and Kenny 
Poston, and in memory of Shannon’s father, Larry Edwards. May the presence 
of God continually be with this child.  
 

CONGRATULATIONSCONGRATULATIONSCONGRATULATIONSCONGRATULATIONS    

To Bill and Cathy Valley upon the birth of their first grandchild, Jenna Brett 
Ratliff, Born Sunday, May 9. 
To Stephen and Jessicah Collins on the birth of their baby girl, Caroline, who 
was born on May 7. Proud grandparents are Eric and Ann Collins. 
To Kevin and Molly Dalton upon the birth of their son, Knox O’Neal, born on 
May 27. The proud grandparents are Tommy and Gena Anders 

 



spond then please contact Jeannette Hildebrand at Toll Free: 800.ALL.BGAV 
(800.255.2428) ext. 7260 for more information. There is currently a great deal 
of flexibility with teams and plans are being made to potentially send teams 
during almost any week for the remainder of this year.  

New England Flood Response 
Volunteers are also still needed to respond to the flooding that took place in the 
New England states last month. Teams are needed to provide ‘mud-out’ of 
homes and some minor rebuilding. 

(Continued from page 11) 

JOINT DAY OF WORSHIP, CLAYTOR LAKE BAPTIST CAMP 
 

On June 6, members of the churches in the East River and Highlands Baptist 
Associations will gather at Claytor Lake Baptist Camp for our annual picnic. 
Rev. Olen Gardner and his group will provide our Worship Service in Concert. 
We will gather for fellowship at 3:30pm, supper at 5pm, Worship at 6pm, and 
dismissal at 7pm. 
 
Our offering goal for this year is $3,500 for each association. East River's of-
fering  will be divided three ways:  1/3  for the Bland Ministry Center, 1/3 for 
the Association office and 1/3 for Claytor Lake Baptist Camp. If, however, the 
treasurer needs the offering to bring all accounts in the annual budget current, 
these funds will be used for this need.  
  
Highlands funds will be divided equally among the Associational Office and 
Claytor Lake Baptist Camp operating fund. 
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Dear Church Family, 
 
Thank you for your prayers and support. God has been so good to us. We are 
also so grateful to be a part of the Wytheville Baptist Church and please know 
that we are keeping all of you in our prayers as well. May God’s grace con-
tinue to give you strength, love, patience, and the appreciation you so deserve. 
 

Love, Harold, Gail and all the rest of the Pack FamilyLove, Harold, Gail and all the rest of the Pack FamilyLove, Harold, Gail and all the rest of the Pack FamilyLove, Harold, Gail and all the rest of the Pack Family. 

SSG Greg Carson 
529 CSSB 
Shindand AB 
APO AE 09354 

Tri-Area Pregnancy Resource Center 
Baby Bott le  Campaign 

 

Thank you so much for helping the Pregnancy Center with 
our Baby Bottle Campaign! 

 

Please fill your Baby Bottle with spare change, then bring 
it back to the church on Father’s Day, Sunday, June 20. 

 

If you didn’t get a Baby Bottle, come by the church office 
and we will give you one. 

 

All monies collected will benefit the  
Tri-Area Pregnancy Resource Center. 

 

Thank you again for making a difference in the lives of 
babies and their mothers in our community!!!!! 

 

The Kathryn Isaacs CircleThe Kathryn Isaacs CircleThe Kathryn Isaacs CircleThe Kathryn Isaacs Circle    
 

The Tri-Area Pregnancy Resource Center has served the communities of Gray-
son and Carroll counties and Galax for years. Through free programs such as 
“Earn While You Learn” and personal counseling, the center guides its clients 
toward pro-life decisions and teaches expecting parents about the birth process 
and how to care for the baby up to eighteen months. The pro-life ministry uses 
brochures, cards, and models to lovingly explain to pregnant mothers that abor-
tion is not the only option for an unwanted pregnancy. By providing free 
Christian pro-life pregnancy services, they have guided hundreds of expecting 
women to make a positive decision for their babies and have provided neces-
sary items to care and support the children. 

YOUNG-AT-HEART 

The Young-at-Heart June meeting will be a trip to Pipestem on Tuesday, June 
22. We will leave from the church at 10am.  If you plan to attend, please call 
Mary Helen Porter by June 20. 
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Please remember our children, youth, and young adults are out of school for 
the summer this month. Please wrap them up in prayer that they are safe and 
return to school next fall refreshed and ready to advance in their education. 



 

MOVING TOWARD REVIVAL 

SUNDAY, JUNE 6 
 

HOMEMADE ICE CREAM FELLOWSHIP 

Bring your friends and family to our  
church wide fellowship beginning at 6:30pm.  

We’re going to have Homemade Ice Cream with toppings,  
fruit, and other snacks. We’ll enjoy a time together of  
singing, playing games, and HOMEMADE ICE CREAM. 

 

WEDNESDAY, JUNE 9 
 

GUEST SPEAKER—DR. CHARLES TAYLOR 

Dr. Charles Taylor, author of Amazing Infinite Love, previous Interim 
Pastor of WBC, and College Professor will speak to us during our  

Adult Bible Study and Prayer Time. 
 

SUNDAY, JULY 4 
 

WBC COOK-OUT, SING, AND FIREWORKS 

We will have a late evening cook-out with hot dogs and hamburgers, 
with all the trimmings, on the front lawn of the church. After our cook-
out we will be blessed with great gospel music provided by special 
guest singer, Jerry Stone, and other groups. We will eat, fellowship, 
listen to, and be involved with the singing before we enjoy the town’s 
fireworks. So make a plan to bring your lawn chairs, blankets, friends 

and family as we enjoy this time together. Time TBA. 
 

WEDNESDAY, JULY 7 
 

DINNER AND A MOVIE 

The Outreach Ministry Team will host another great night of  
“Dinner and a Movie.” Put this on your calendar and  

make sure to invite your friends and family.  
We will announce the menu and time at a later date. 

 

SUNDAY, JULY 11 TO WEDNESDAY, JULY 14 

 

 

A time to seek God, repent, be filled, encouraged, and move forward. 
We will have special singing during our time of Revival. Our services 
will begin Sunday morning in both the Contemporary and Traditional 
Worship Service and then at 7pm nightly. Please be much in prayer 

about our Revival, lifting up our Pastor and church body. 
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CHANGE MATTERS  
In 2009, Virginia Baptist students collected $7,660.21 by donating the change 
from their pockets at various youth events throughout the year. All funds col-
lected in 2009 were used to dig a freshwater well in South Africa and provide 
indoor plumbing to a family in Southwest Virginia. This year, students are 
once again donating their change, and have already collected $3,294.59! All 
offering dollars collected in 2010 will be used in Virginia and around the world 
to meet the needs of those who suffer from hunger. For more information, visit 
the Change Matters webpage at: 
www.vbmb.org/glocalmissions/Hunger-Ministries/Change-Matters.cfm 

DISASTER RELIEF UPDATE 
Haitian Crisis Update  
The earthquake that struck Haiti nearly 4 months ago continues to take its toll 
on the citizens of that country. While food and water now appear to be in regu-
lar supply one of the greatest needs is shelter. Virginia Baptists are seeking 
ways to provide the best shelter possible while also looking at the long term 
sustainable response. This plan will be presented in the coming weeks as de-
tails are finalized with our partners in the field. Virginia Baptists have re-
sponded by contributing over $450,000 toward the relief efforts and funds con-
tinue to be offered. As with any disaster, these designated funds will be used to 
provide direct services to those affected by this tragedy. For more information, 
click on:  
www.vbmb.org/glocalmissions/Disaster-Relief/100112_Haiti-Earthquake 
 

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED! We desire to send teams to Haiti through our 
partners and are actively searching for volunteers who are ready to respond. 
Disaster Relief training is no longer a requirement and there are needs cur-
rently being unmet. If you can volunteer a week or more of your time to re-

(Continued on page 12) 

Prayer Guide January 2010-January 2011 
 

The Missions Committee of the Highlands Baptist Association requests that all 
the congregations in the association remember the Pastors and Staff in their 
prayers.  As our churches pray for each other, a spirit of unity and boldness 
will move our associational churches closer to the fulfillment of the Kingdom 
of God, here, on earth.   

June 

 June 6: Dublin, Rev. Dennis Jones and Staff 

 June 13: HBA Woman’s Missionary Union 

 June 20: Fairlawn, Rev. Danny Collins and Staff 

 June 27: Grace Fellowship, Rev. Doug Ballew 

 

Please keep these in your prayers this month. 
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June 2: Sandwich Supper, Macaroni Salad, Chips and Pickles, 

Cookies and Ice Cream. Hot Dogs for the Children 

June 9: Chicken Casserole, Green Beans, Fruit and Cottage 

Cheese, Bread, Ice Cream Sandwich Dessert. Chicken Nuggets 

for the Children. 

June 16: Cook-Out—Hamburgers and Hot Dogs, Baked Beans, Chips. 

June 23: No Wednesday Activities—Chautauqua 

June 30: Bible School—No regular Wednesday meal.  

June Birthdays 
1   Nancy Bryant 

 Zachary Taylor 

 Carol Bailey  

3 Alicia Huff 

 James Mitchell 

4 Jake Hamm  

6 A.J. Wolford 

 Aaron Spradlin 

7 Marion Doran   

 Wynette Yontz 

8 Elizabeth Wassum 

     John David Claypool 

9 Emery Pruett  

10 Marjorie Wassum

 Susan Morgan 

 Brian Wolford 

 MiMi Heldreth 

12 Joel Campbell-Hilton 

 Delores Nolan 

14 Mary Alderman 
 Margaret Baumgardner 

16 Derek Ogle 

20 Thomas Comber 

22 Delores Dove 

 Ashley Taylor 

24 Carroll Stewart 

25 Cindy Archer 

 Mike Huff 

26 Sandra Alderman 

 Julie Newberry 

28 Penny Mitchell 

30 Ruth Guy 

 

NURSERY 8:30 AM 

June 6: Diana Lopez 

June 13: Tommy Hilton 

June 20: Vivian Blankenship  

June 27: Olivia Talbot 
 

NURSERY 11:OO AM 

June 6: Norma Jean Wolford 

June 13: Joe and Jane Crowgey 

June 20: Tom and Becky Smith  

June 27: Chad and Angela Peters 
 

EXTENDED SESSION 11:00 AM 

June 6: Rodney and Kimberly 

 Whaley 

June 13: No Session 

June 20: Lee Montgomery and  

 Maria Stoker  

June 27: Keith and Tammy Dunagan 

 

DEACON OF THE WEEK 

June 6: Brian Wolford 

June 13: Tommy Anders 

June 20: Keith Dunagan  

June 27: Lee Montgomery 
 

USHERS 
  8:30 Team II: Dale Wood, Pat Spradlin 

 Cole Throckmorton, Tommy Wassum 

11:00 Team II: J.D. Hall, Team Leader 

   Tommy Anders, Mike Cassell, 

 Joe Crowgey, Lee Montgomery  

 Elton Robinson 

TELLERS 
Delores Dove and Mary Hall 

GREETERS 
J.D. Hall and Elton Robinson 

FLOWER MINISTRY 
Flower Ministry Team 

 

CHRISTIAN SYMPATHY:  

Dennis and Cathy Brown upon the passing of Cathy’s fa-

ther, James Higginbotham 

  

 Wednesday, June 2: Outreach Ministry Team—7:40pm 

  Monday, June 14: Deacon—7:00pm 

 Wednesday, June 16: Church Business—6:40pm 

          

INOVA FAIRFAX HOSPITAL: Harold Pack, 3300 Gal-

lows Road, Falls Church, VA 22042, (703) 776-4001. Gail 

Pack is staying with their daughter—8107 Ebert Dr. Manas-

sas, VA 20112, E-mail—retiredpack@yahoo.com 

HOME: Cathy Brown, Henrietta Price (c/o William G. 

Manuel, 4987 Scott’s Creek Pkwy, Hermitage, TN 37076, 

(615) 883-7881), Vivian Stump (3025 Mcvitty Forest Dr. 

Unit 102, Roanoke, VA 24018), Nancy Herndon, O.J. Camp-

bell, Velma Roberts, Ora Bailey, Doris LeGuin, Trooper Jim Porter, Rufus 

Williamson, Pearl Newberry, Jim Wassum, Joel Campbell-Hilton. 

EXTENDED CARE: Charles Dunford, Helen Powers, Nancy Bryant, Dee 

Phillips, Wilma Himmelman, Dora B. Williams, Lloyd Linkous, John and Vir-

ginia Watts. 

FAMILY: Pastor Rusty and family; Cathy Pugh’s daughter, Teresa; Lisa 

Crowgey’s mother, Linda Mask; Vivian Blankenship’s mother, Estelle Price; 

Eric Crowgey’s brother, Keith; John Muncy’s sister and brother-in-law, Cindy 

and Randy Perry; Sara Wingard’s aunt, Lily Hill; Rick Tucker’s mother, Jean 

Tucker, Rick and Brenda Tucker’s daughter, Amy Tucker Team; Ann Pruett’s 

mother, Lorene Mundy; Jim and Marjorie Wassum’s daughter’s mother-in-

law, Edna Jones; Carroll Stewart’s brother, Jimmy Canada, and sister,  Merle 

Jones; Debbie Grubb’s father and mother, James and Sue Ingo and her uncle, 

Eddie Dean; Betty Matheny’s mother and father, Eugene and Sybil Tinnel; 

Veronica Lopez’s mother, Maria Hernandez; Colleen Dunford’s nephew, Cur-

tis Simmerman. 

FRIENDS: Sympathy to the family of Tommy Corvin upon his passing, Ray 

Danner, Vickie Lambert; Wanda Felty, Calvin Robbins, Joe Baker, Phil Snapp, 

Joe Stanley, Jackie Martin, Emily Musser, Angie Webb, Tommy Dunn, Lillie 

Akers, Georgia Crockett, Joseph Alexander, Randy Minton, Ann Johnstone, 

Raegan Paige Janney, Jeff and Susan Heart, Fern Huff, Pauline Owen, John 

Taylor, Dallas Reed, Wayne and Peggy King; Neal Harner, Daisy Silva, Sue 

Waddell, Margaret Snavely’s grandson Keith Dossett, Sue Stiltner, Bland Min-

istry Center. 

Our men and women serving in the Armed Forces:  Gregory Carson, Kevin 

Dalton, Jason Crandell, Rob Bracknell, Benjy Bird, Brandon Hall, Cory Todd, 

T.J. Bilbrey, Thomas Collins, Brandon Wood, Deloris Romero, and any others 

we may have left out. 

PASTORAL CARE:  Pastor Rusty is always accessible for any pastoral need.  

If you would like to make an appointment with the Pastor please notify our 

church secretary, Jan Stone, by calling the church office at 228-3712.  If you 

call before 9:00 am or after 5:00 pm please leave a message.  



Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

  1 2 3 4 5 

6 7 8 9 10 11 12 

13 14 15 16 17 18 19 

20 21 22 23 24 25 26 

27 28 29 30    

June 2010 

8:30 am Contemporary Service 

9:45 am Sunday School  

11:00 am Traditional Worship 

6:30 pm Homemade Ice 

Cream Fellowship. 

 

 

         The Lord’s Supper 

          Benevolence Offering Today 

7:00 pm Mabel 

Crabtree Circle 

       5:00 pm Praise Team Practice 

5:15 pm Cherub Chimers and Little Praises Practice 

6:00 pm Wednesday Night Supper 

6:40 pm Adult Bible Study,  Sonshine Singers, 

Mission Friends, Kids-in-Action, Higher Ground 

7:40 pm Outreach Ministry Team Meeting, Adult 

Choir Practice 

2:30 pm Carrington Place 
Ministry hosted by the 

Margaret Sutherland and 

TLC SS Class  

8:30 am Contemporary Service 

9:45 am Sunday School  

11:00 am Traditional Worship 

7:00 pm Sunday Night Sunday School Class 

Food prepared and taken to Crossroads Shelter 

by the Koinonia Sunday School Class 

Last Day 

of School 

2:30 pm Carrington 
Place Ministry  

Chautauqua in 

Wytheville June 

19 thru 26 

VBS Begins 6/27—7/2/2010 

No Wednesday night supper 

or functions due to Chautau-

qua in Wytheville. 

5:00 pm Praise Team Practice 

5:15 pm Cherub Chimers and Little Praises Practice 

6:00 pm Wednesday Night Supper 

6:40 pm Adult Bible Study,  Sonshine Singers, 

Mission Friends, Kids-in-Action, Higher Ground 

7:40 pm Adult Choir Practice 

5:00 pm Praise Team Practice 

5:15 pm Cherub Chimers and Little Praises Practice 

6:00 pm Wednesday Night Supper 

6:40 pm Church Business Meeting,  Sonshine 

Singers, Mission Friends, Kids-in-Action 

7:40 pm Adult Choir Practice 

8:30 am Contemporary Service 

9:45 am Sunday School  

11:00 am Traditional Worship 

7:00 pm Sunday Night Sunday School Class 

Bring your Baby Bottles back filled with your 

donations. 

            8:30 am Contemporary Service 

9:45 am Sunday School  

11:00 am Traditional Worship 

2:00 pm Baby Diaper Shower in honor of Peyton 

Elizabeth Rhea 

 

6:30 Kathryn 

Isaacs Circle 

7:00 pm Deacon’s 

Meeting 

Deadline for 

July Beacon 

Articles 
2:30 pm Children’s 
Clothes Closet 

Vacation Bible School 6 to 8 nightly 

6:00pm Rural 
Retreat Gradua-

tion 

8:00pm George 
Wythe Graduation 

10:00am Fort Chiswell 
Graduation 

Lifeway Mission Fuge Youth Camp in Charleston S.C. 

CBF GENERAL ASSEMBLY 

      10am Young-
at-Heart leaving 

for Pipestem 

10am Fellowship 
Hall—Water Color 

Class 

10am Fellowship 
Hall—Water color 

Class 

1pm Fellowship Hall—
Card Making 

6pm Fellowship Hall—

Jewlery Making 

10am Fellowship Hall—Water 
Color Class 

11:30am Fellow-
ship Hall reserved 

by Nancy Herndon 


